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DIPHA-PELL

WEATHER-RESISTANT RODENTICIDE PELLETS

FOR THE CONTROL OF ORCHARD MICE SUCH AS 
 DEER MICE, MEADOW VOLES AND FOR GROUND SQUIRRELS.

APPLE FLAVOUR

AGRICULTURAL

REG.NO.15285
P.C.P. ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS:

GUARANTEE:

DIPHACINONE            0.005%

SANEX CHEMICALS LTD. 
2695 SLOUGH STREET,
MISSISSAUGA ONTARIO

L4T 1G2

BRANCHES THROUGHOUT CANADA

DIRECTIONS

FOR THE CONTROL OF: MEADOW VOLES(Microtus sp) and DEER
MICE(Peromyscus sp) in bearing and non-bearing orchards:

Apply after harvest, preferably before snowfall and leaf fall or
lodgining of grass.  Do not apply later than March 31.  Apply by
aerial or ground broadcast at the rate of 11 kg per hectare with
a follow-up application 20 to 40 days later.

For small areas, scatter 24 pellets in a 1 metre radius of the
base of the tree.  Repeat at 10 day intervals until there is no
further evidence of feeding.  The treated area should be
investigated during the thaw periods, during the winter and
immediately after the snow cover has disappeared.  The area
should be rebaited if there is evidence of new damage on the
trunk.

GROUND SQUIRRELS(Spermophilus)such as Richardson's, Columbian,



Thirteen-lined, and Franklin's ground squirrels:

Individual treatment of ground squirrel holes reduces the
possibility of secondary poisoning and increases the degree of
control.  Locate all the ground squirrel holes in the area and
place 6 Dipha-Pell pellets or 15 g amount into each hole. 
Revisit the site within 48 hours and re-bait all holes where bait
has been consumed or removed.  Do not re-bait holes where the
bait has been undisturbed.  Remove and bury any squirrel bodies
which are present above ground.  A third visit might be needed
for full control.

Bait Station Control: Determine the approximate population
present by visual count over a two day period.  Establish
protected bait stations or tamper proof boxes (8 cm holes) every
30-60 metres in areas where the ground squirrel problem is
present (use 1 box for every 50 animals counted).  Use 500 g per
station and check daily and maintain an uninterrupted supply for
3 weeks or until feeding has stopped.  Remove and bury any
squirrel bodies which are present above ground.

IMPORTANT:  For best results, keep this product in a closed
container, free from odours which may contaminate the bait and
reduce acceptability.  Mice may feed several times before the
effects are noticed.  Several days may be required for death to
occur.

PRECAUTIONS: Dipha-Pell contains as its active ingredient, an
anticoagulant chemical which, if taken accidentally by humans,
domestic animals or pets, may reduce the clotting ability of the
blood and internal hemorrhage may result.  Remove and bury any
bodies which are present.

TOXICOLOGY: In case of accidental swallowing the intravenous and
oral administration of Vitamin K1 combined with blood
transfusions are indicated, as in the case of hemorrhage caused
by overdoses of bishydroxycoumarin (Dicumarol).

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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